   ASCC SBS Panel
Approved Minutes

Wednesday, March 25, 2015





2:00 – 3:30 PM

110 Denney Hall
ATTENDEES: Givens, Haddad, Lam, Lenhart, Mitzen, Valle, Vankeerbergen.
AGENDA:
1. Approval of 3/11/15 minutes 
· Givens, Mitzen, unanimously approved
2. Updates from Chair, P-s Lam:

1. Anthropology 1000 was recently approved with the contingency that the faculty member should work closely with ASCTech to understand the options for testing students when offering a Distance Learning course. This has now taken place. The Dept of Anthropology has submitted a revision, which has been approved by P-s Lam. Course will now be reviewed by the Arts and Humanities Panel for requested GE Cultures and Ideas status.
2. The Global Option ad hoc faculty group has met to discuss how to implement GO in ASC. There seems to be a consensus that the GO option is less useful in Arts and Humanities Division and SBS Division, and indeed might even compete with some existing programs at this point. However, there is a need for GO in STEM. The focus of the faculty group will, therefore, be on GO in STEM fields.

3. Return: Revision to the Neuroscience minor 
· For submission/procedural purposes, the 3 new specialized minors will need to be uploaded in curriculum.osu.edu as separate entries. The general neuroscience minor will be considered a change to the existing neuroscience minor.
· P. 2: For “Molecular/Cellular Neuroscience minor,” under point b, please remove the following sentence: “students will choose two of nine courses listed on the corresponding major’s specialization courses.” Indeed, sentence is confusing because (1) it refers to “nine courses” whereas the sentence right after that actually refers to 10 courses and the list underneath includes 10 courses and (2) it refers to the major (which the reviewing committee does not see). Please remove similar sentences in the paragraphs for “Behavioral/Systems Neuroscience Minor” and “Cognitive/Computational Neuroscience Minor.”
· Request to confirm that all the courses in the minor (not the prereqs) are 3 credits. If so, recommendation that this information be included on the advising sheet.

· Lenhart, Mitzen, unanimously approved with 3 contingencies (in bold above)
4. Discussion about syllabus template 
· General sentiment is that the template is not helpful. The SBS Panel strongly encourages ASCC to use the current syllabus template instructions. The main reasons are listed below:
· There needs to be a weekly schedule to enable faculty reviewers to gauge whether readings, assignments, and workload are appropriate and thought-through. Some courses have had revisions requested based on these grounds. 

· If syllabus template is used, no-one will likely ever review the final syllabus. If there should be a review of the final syllabus, that would mean a duplication of the review process.
· Issues with concurrences. It is most often hard or even impossible for anyone to ascertain whether a course needs a concurrence without seeing a full schedule. In order to make a decision about the need for a concurrence, the faculty panel would then request a complete syllabus, thus requiring a department to develop both a template and a more complete syllabus subsequently (double work). Departments that are asked for a concurrence would very likely also not be able to do their work without a full syllabus. This will lead to frustration in departments that have to rework their proposals. The review process may also take longer.
· When faculty submit a syllabus for review (as currently required), they have less work to do subsequently. Document may need to be fine-tuned before class is taught, but at least faculty do not have to start all over (less work).

· Syllabus requirements are generally well understood (probably pose very little confusion in terms of curriculum submission requirements). 

· Syllabi are universally used across the whole university and, when appropriate, are the documents requested by the Board of Regents.
· It would be much easier to continue asking for a syllabus, and if there should ever be a case where a department has a good reason to not be able to provide a full schedule, that explanation could be provided to the faculty panel by, for example, the curricular assistant dean. The faculty panel could then decide to take that into consideration and be more lenient.
